EDZELL COMMUNITY HEALTH TRANSPORT

Minutes of AGM on 26th June 2018 at Edzell Health Centre

Present:  Dr Marc Jacobs, Sarah Turner, Janet Fowlie, John Clark, Bob Harrison, Frances McGill, Christian Milne, David Pucci, Adrian Robinson, Michael Sim, Helen Wilson, 
Apologies: Eileen Haggart, Gladys Stewart
The minutes of the June 2017 Meeting were approved by David Pucci and seconded by Dr Marc Jacobs
Welcome & Chairman’s Report
Dr Jacobs welcomed everyone and thanked the drivers for supporting ECHT.  It is now 5 years since the transport group was formed. He made special reference to Sarah and Janet who have been overseeing the day to day running of the group since it started in 2013.
Dr Jacobs informed us that the N E Locality Improvement Group had £60,000 in funds which have to be used by March 2019.  It had been suggested that the money was used to buy a Community Car which we would have access to.  It would be a special car adapted to take a wheelchair and would possibly be based in Montrose.  We discussed the implications of this and the main concern was that our drivers were not trained in moving and handling the patients.  Also, it was not really convenient for the Edzell drivers to go to Montrose to pick up the vehicle if required.  It would be better to make use of the Volunteer Driver Scheme provided by Voluntary Action Angus.
Co-ordinator’s Report
Sarah Turner reported that from 1st June 2017 to 31st May 2018, ninety one (91) journeys were organised for patients attending medical appointments with the majority of these being to Stracathro Hospital.  Numbers are slightly up on last year, 91 compared to 82.
The breakdown was:
Edzell Health Centre

20
Stracathro


38
Ninewells


13
Brechin


6 (podiatrist, optician, dentist, breast screening)
Montrose Health Centre
2
Arbroath


7 (dentist)
Dundee Dental Hospital
3

Aberdeen Royal Infirmary
1

Kincardine, Stonehaven
1

It was encouraging to see an increase in the number of appointments at Stracathro as there has been a lot of uncertainty over the future of Stracathro.

We were able to organise all appropriate requests. 
Sarah reported that there was no set pattern in the requests for drivers, some weeks were very busy and others very quiet. At the moment it was busy again with 12 requests in the month of June.  The Glens Nursing Home has been using ECHT more which is not a problem as they usually send a carer with the patient.  
It was noted that we need a new ECHT poster for the Health Centre and Sarah is going to organise that.

Financial Report

Janet Fowlie gave the financial report and thanked John Clark for auditing the accounts.
At 31st May 2018 we have a healthy Bank Balance of £6103.62, an increase of  £570.78 on 31st May 2017

Donations from patients, this financial year totalled £587.70 plus £30 that was banked in June and not shown in this years accounts making a total £617.70 -  up £12.89 on last year.  Patient transport has increased slightly with a total of 91 patients using the facility  compared to 82 the previous year, an increase of 9 journeys

We received a donation from Edzell Village Improvement Society (EVIS) of £750.  To receive this we had to cover shifts in the Charity Shop and apply for funding.  At the moment Sarah, Eileen and Janet have been doing occasional shifts.

In January we rented the Pop-up-Shop in conjunction with The Cottage and our share of the income was £350.  Thanks  again to Sarah, Eileen and Frances for running this on our behalf.

In January 2017we renewed our Insurance with BHIB Insurance Brokers who took over AON UK Ltd, our previous broker  It cost £283.87  - an increase of £2.80 on the previous year.

£761.05  was paid out to our drivers for mileage claims at a rate of 42p per mile. There was a shortfall of £173.35 compared to donations from patients. This is an acceptable figure as we originally estimated income based on 70% of payments to drivers and it actually covered 77.22% of our drivers’ costs this financial year. Last year it covered 78.77%

Our other main cost is telephone expenses of £72 to Sarah for her daily calls.  We now pay Sarah £6.00 per month.

The rent of the pop-up-shop cost us £35 but it was deducted from our takings on the first day. 
This year we have a surplus of £570.78 compared to £1,564 the previous year.  The reason was that we raised £2,214.52 through the Charity Shop and the Pop-up-Shop in 2017.  It just shows what an excellent fund raiser the Charity Shop is.

As we are now a Charity we have to submit a report and our accounts to OSCR.
Election of Chairman, Co-ordinator and Chairman
After discussion, it was proposed that we accept the status quo and this was backed by the rest of the committee.

Marc Jacobs will continue as Chairman, Janet Fowlie as Treasurer/Secretary and Sarah Turner as Daily Co-ordinator.  All the Volunteer Drivers are on the Committee.
Janet expressed concern that she was the only person who had access to the Bank of Scotland Internet Banking and felt that we should register another user.  David Pucci offered to help and is going to contact Janet regarding this.
Fund Raising
The Charity Shop has been bought by David from the Panmure Hotel and he is continuing to rent it out to EVIS as a Charity Shop for the people of Edzell and the surrounding area.  As yet, there has been no firm decision on how it is going to be managed in the future.  The EVIS Charity Shop Committee is still in charge and they ask that we cover shifts in the Shop which then entitles us to apply for funding.   However, it may go back to local organisations manning the shop on a weekly or fortnightly basis.  
Janet has recently applied for funding from EVIS  and the donations are going to be handed out on Gala Day to local organisations.
Discussion Time
General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) -  Janet mentioned that the new GDPR came into force from 25th May 2018.  Under the new regulations we have to take the privacy and security of our patients’ data seriously and not be accused of breaking the new laws.  Confidentiality is paramount and we must not discuss the patients we transport with others outside the group
Car Insurance Documents -  Drivers were asked to hand in a copy of their own up-to-date insurance documents if they have not already done so.

Fuel Costs – Currently drivers’ fuel costs are reimbursed at 42p per mile.  It was proposed that this be increased to 45p per mile which is the HMRC advisory rate.   A vote was taken and the majority agreed the increase.
Heart Start – Voluntary Action Angus is organising Heart Start training on 30th October 2018 from 10am to 12 noon at their offices in Forfar.  The course is free and we need to let Dawn at VAA know if we are interested.  No medical knowledge is required.  You will learn about emergency life support, CPR and sign, symptoms and dealing with a heart attack.  Also how to deal with someone who is choking or bleeding badly will be covered.  Mike Sim, Frances McGill and Janet Fowlie are all interested in attending.  Janet will contact VAA to book places.

Closing Remarks
 The volunteer drivers were thanked for their support and contribution over the year.

